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Please distribute this Alert to any users within your agency who are responsible for quotas in SAP.
This Time Alert includes the following information:

  

· PERSONAL QUOTA CONFIGURATION CHANGES 
PERSONAL QUOTA CONFIGURATION CHANGES.  This alert contains information on recent configuration changes regarding personal quota.  These changes were effective at the beginning of the 2011 leave calendar year based on the employee’s payroll area:
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Incidents have been brought to our attention where anticipated and/or actual personal quota did not generate correctly.  Configuration changes have been made and manual quota corrections are no longer necessary under the following circumstances:
· PSP cadet transfers to trooper (PSP only).  Both anticipated and actual personal quota entitlement will generate accurately upon transfer from cadet to trooper.
· III permanent employee to non-III permanent employee.  Anticipated quota will now generate accurately without the manual creation of the ZN2P record on IT2012.  (Reference Time Alert 2007-21) 
· Second year R4 employees’ (DCNR only).  R4 employees in their second year of employment are entitled to three personal leave days; one in the first, second and third quarters.  Actual personal quota for employees in their second year of employment will now generate accurately. 
· Transfer from a non-leave accruing position to a leave accruing position.  Anticipated personal quota will now generate accurately.
· Transfer to Philadelphia Regional Port Authority (PRPA only).  Both actual and anticipated personal quota will now generate accurately.
If you have any questions or need further clarification regarding this alert, please contact Susan Doyle (sdoyle@state.pa.us), Scott Coleman (sccoleman@state.pa.us,  Laurie Cohrac (lcohrac@state.pa.us),  Jose Munoz (jomunoz@state.pa.us) or Betty McCloskey (bmccloskey@state.pa.us).   

